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Calendar 
October: 

 

 
16-20  Harvest for the Hungry Food Collection 
 
16-20  Book Fair 
 
17  Tu 2-hour early dismissal; no PM ECSE classes 
 
17  Tu Book Fair Milk and Cookies Night— 

5:00-7:30 pm 
 
21  Sat Family Involvement Conference at 

   Crofton High School—8:00 am-1:00 pm 
 
26 Th Kindergarten field trip to the zoo 
 
30  M 2-hour early dismissal; no PM ECSE classes 
 
31 Tu Sharktober Fest—wear pajamas or costume  
 
31 Tu 2-hour early dismissal; no PM ECSE classes 
 
Looking ahead to November:  
 
1  W No school (elementary and middle schools  

  only) 
 
8 W Vision and hearing screening 
 
16  Th Picture Re-Takes 
 
20&21 Parent/Teacher Conferences 
 No school for students 
  
22-24 No school—Thanksgiving 

 

OUR MISSION 
Fostering a life long love of learning in a  

Safe and orderly environment with  
Excellent teachers facilitating  

Students' active learning. 

FOUR SEASONS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL  

The school year is underway! Thank you for 
your patience with arrival and dismissal. 
Please do not drop off students in the car 
loop unless you are at the sidewalk with a 
staff member. We have had students 
crossing through parked cars, especially by 
the Kindergarten wing. We are trying to 
keep everyone safe, so please drive slowly. 
Additionally, a staff member is on the 
blacktop at 7:45 for students who arrive 
early. No one is on duty prior to 7:45 a.m. 
 
We are looking for temporary support 
assistants and lunch/recess monitors. If you 
are interested, please contact Mrs. Taylor 
at lwtaylor@aacps.org. This can be certain 
days of the week or every day! 
 
Sharktober Fest: Students will be allowed 
to wear pajamas or their costume on 
October 31st. Costumes must be “friendly” - 
no blood, guts, gore, violence, or weapon-like 
props. The room parent or teacher will be 
sending an email for healthy snack donations 
for the class FALL celebration. Only the 
room parent will be granted access to enter 
the building for the classroom celebration. 
October 31st is an early dismissal day! 

Principal’s Message 

IMPORTANT NOTICE: 
 

Please remember to bring your ID when 
picking up students, visiting, volunteering/
chaperoning, and when attending any 
Parent/Teacher conference. 

mailto:lwtaylor@aacps.org
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Summer Withdrawals 
Summer Withdrawals 

 
 

 

Now Hiring Crossing Guards! 
 

Anne Arundel County is hiring 
crossing guards for our school. 
Pay is $20 per hour. Please contact 
Jim Whalen, Anne Arundel County 
recruiter, for details: 

Email: p94204@aacounty.org 

Phone: 410-222-1995 

 
 
Click here to view the  
October 
School Meals Menu  
 
Please note that due to supply 
shortages, substitutions to the menu may occur. 

 Just a reminder that Pre-K 
dismisses at 2:15 and all other 
students dismiss at 2:25. Please be 
on time to pick up your student(s). 
 
Also, we ask that you arrive no 
later than 2:00 p.m. when picking 
your student up early. 
 
Students cannot be called to the 
office if parents are running late 
for an early dismissal. A parent’s 
ID must be checked before a 
student can be called from class. 
Thanks. 

 
 
 

No Dogs Allowed on School Property 

Just a friendly 
reminder that dogs 
are not permitted 
on school property. 
Thanks for your 
cooperation. 

Family Academy 
 

Family Academy is a library 
of videos, classes, and 
resources to answer your 
questions on: 
Wellbeing & Growth, 
Academics & Programs, and 
Navigating AACPS 
 
Family Academy website: 
https://www.aacps.org/
familyacademy 

mailto:p94204@aacounty.org
https://aacpsschools.org/nutrition/oct2023/
https://sites.google.com/aacps.org/familyacademy/wellbeing-growth
https://sites.google.com/aacps.org/familyacademy/academics-programs
https://sites.google.com/aacps.org/familyacademy/navigating-aacps
https://sites.google.com/aacps.org/familyacademy/Family-Academy
https://sites.google.com/aacps.org/familyacademy/Family-Academy


 
Unexcused Absences 

 
BOE Regulation JB-RA Compulsory Attendance 

 
8. Students with UNLAWFUL absences may request missed assignments 
but may not receive credit for this work. 
10. A student with LAWFUL absences shall be allowed a reasonable 
number of days that equals at least as many days that the student was 
absent, to make up the work. The reason for the absence shall be 
considered when determining the number of days granted to complete the 
work. A student with LAWFUL absences near or at the end of a grading 
period may receive a temporary “I” Incomplete and be allowed a 
reasonable number of days that equals at least as many days that the 
student was absent, to make up work. 
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Donations Requested 

 
Hello Four Seasons Families! We are excited to begin Enhancing 
Elementary Excellence (EEE) with your children. Throughout the year, we 
will be looking for donations to help support our program. If you are able 
to donate any of the following household items, please send them with 
your child to drop off in the EEE classroom. Thanks in advance! 
~Ms. Harris and Mrs. Coe 
 
 
• small shoeboxes  
• paper towel rolls 
• plastic bottle caps 
• fabric scraps 
• yarn/string 
• spare buttons 
• netting (like from an avocado bag) 
• gift wrap scraps 
• plastic tongs/plastic tweezers 
• seashells 
• chopsticks 
• beads 

EEE Amazon 
Wish List: 



Dear Parents and Families: 
 

We’re excited to invite you to our upcoming Scholastic Book Fair. This event is an opportunity for 
students of all ages to build their home libraries and further their love of reading. As always, all 
purchases benefit our school. The Fair will take place from OCTOBER 16 - 20 in the LIBRARY. 
Students will have the opportunity to preview the book fair on Monday or Tuesday, and then 
classes will return later in the week for students to purchase books. Additionally, the PTA will host a 
Milk & Cookies event on Tuesday, October 17 in the evening, where the Book Fair will be open for 
families. 
 

Our Book Fair offers eWallet, a safe and secure alternative to cash. Simply create a free account to 
add funds and/or invite family and friends to contribute so your child can select their own books. 
Any unused funds can be spent at The Scholastic Store Online or to fund a future eWallet. 
 

If you can’t make it to the Fair, then shop at our school’s Online Book Fair. All orders ship directly 

to your home, and shipping is free for book orders over $25. Your online orders will also benefit 

our school. Visit our Book Fair homepage to learn more and get started with eWallet and online 

shopping: 

https://bookfairs.scholastic.com/bf/FSES  

We’re excited to celebrate our love of books together at the Book Fair. We look forward to seeing 
your child there! 
 
Happy reading, 
 

Mrs. Shelby 
 
Mrs. Shelby 
Library Media Specialist 
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https://bookfairs.scholastic.com/bf/FSES


 
FOUR SEASONS PTA  

 

School is off to an exciting start, and the PTA is planning several fun events scheduled for 
this fall!   
 
Upcoming Fall Events: 

 
10/13 - SkateZone Skate Night 5:00-7:00 p.m. 
 
10/16 - 10/20 - Book Fair & Spirit Week 
 
10/17 - Book Fair Milk and Cookies Event 5:00-7:30 p.m. 
 
10/20 - Family Fun Fall Fest 5:30 - 7:30 p.m. (volunteers needed!) 
 
10/27 - Monster Mash Dance 5:30-7:30 p.m. (volunteers needed!) 
 
10/27 - Feed the Teachers (volunteers needed!) 
 
11/8 - Vision and Hearing (volunteers needed!) 
 
11/10 - Military Appreciation Night 6:00-7:00 p.m. 
 

Join us for our PTA Meetings held bi-monthly at 6 p.m.! 
 
November 14th, 2023 
 
January 9th, 2024 
 
March 12th, 2024 
 
May 21st, 2024 

 
Please recall: there are many ways to get in touch with us this school year! 

 
Email us: pta.fourseasons@gmail.com 
 
Follow us on Facebook: facebook.com/FourSeasonsElementaryPTA 
 
Visit our website: fourseasonspta.org 

 
Stay in the know by becoming a PTA Member! $10 dues and form can be completed at the 
following link, or by scanning the QR code below: 
fourseasons-pta.memberhub.com/store/items/710720 
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mailto:https://www.fourseasonspta.org/
https://www.facebook.com/FourSeasonsElementaryPTA
https://www.fourseasonspta.org/
https://fourseasons-pta.memberhub.com/store/items/710720
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Please remember: if your child needs medication during school hours, we will need 
the proper medication forms filled out by both the parent and the doctor. These 
forms are available online and in the health room. NO medications can be given by 
the health room without these forms. If you have any questions, please call or 
email us. 
 
Just a reminder to all parents and caregivers - if your child has a fever, he or she 
needs to stay home until they are fever free for 24 hours without medication, 
then they may return to school. If they are sent home due to a fever, they must 
stay home the following day. If they receive no medication and the fever is gone, 
they can return after a full day at home. If you have any questions, please call the 
health room staff.  
 
Sick students in the health room should be picked up within 30 minutes. If you 
cannot pick up your student within that time frame, please have a backup plan. 
Your backup plan can be a grandparent, aunt, uncle, neighbor, or anyone else you 
deem responsible to take care of your child. Unfortunately, there are times we are 
very busy and need the bed that a sick child is sleeping on while waiting to be 
picked up. Thank you for your understanding in this matter. 
 
If your child gets any other vaccines, please send their vaccination record in so 
that their health records are up-to-date. 
 
If your child tests positive for Covid, flu, strep throat, etc., please inform the 
health room. 
 
Please make sure your student has a change of clothes in their locker for the 
proper season. Even older students need a change of clothing in case they spill a 
drink or get mud on their clothes. 
 
Thank you! 
 
Our email addresses: 
 
Ms. Michelle – health assistant - health3272@aacps.org 
 
Ms. Sherry – RN – nurse3272@aacps.org 

 Notes from the Nurse... 
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New Attendance Procedure 
 
This year, AACPS has a new attendance procedure for absences, late 
arrivals, and early dismissals, using ParentPortal.  
 
1. Open a web browser on your computer and go to www.aacps.org.  
2. Click the “Student/Parent Portal” quick link icon at the top of the page. 
3. Click the “PowerSchool Student and Parent Sign-In” icon on the right. You 

will be directed to the sign-in page. 
4.  Enter the ParentPortal username and password you created.  
 
To Complete the Form: 
1. Click the student name across the top.  
2. Click “Forms” on the left menu bar. 
3. Click AACPS-Absence or Early Dismissal Form to open the form. 

(Note: To change the text to Spanish, use the dropdown in the upper right 
corner.) 

4. Read and complete the form as directed on screen. Any 
field marked with an asterisk (*) must be completed. 

5. Click “Submit.” 
Your submission will be reviewed by the main office. 
 

 
 
 

Federal Impact Program Survey 
 
Parents who are active military or who live or work on Federal Property in Maryland are 
asked to complete this year’s Federal Impact Aid Survey when it becomes available on 
September 29, 2023. 
 
You will be asked to verify your home address and identify if it is located on federal 
property. You will also complete sections identifying if a family member is in the military or 
works on federally owned property in Maryland. The survey should only take a couple of 
minutes to complete and, be assured, all data collected is kept completely confidential. 
 
Why Complete This Survey 
 
Anne Arundel County Public Schools, like many local school districts 
across the United States, includes within our boundaries parcels of 
land that are owned by the federal government or that have been 
removed from the local tax rolls by the federal government. 
Federal property is exempt from local property taxes. By 
submitting an application to the Department of Education each 
January, AACPS receives approximately $2 million to assist in 
educating all our students. 
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Four Seasons Fundraising 
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Important Information for Fifth Grade Students- 
 

Magnet Middle School Information Sessions  
 
Below is the schedule for information sessions regarding the three Magnet Middle School 
programs available for 5th graders who attend Four Seasons Elementary School. Students who are 
interested in a Magnet Middle School for 6th grade are encouraged to attend (virtual or in-person) 
a session and apply for the program. 
 

Online application process opens at  
noon on October 9th, 2023 and closes at noon on November 13th, 2023 

 
The Magnet Middle School programs include:  

• Apex Arts; formerly known as Performing Visual Arts (PVA) 
• IB=International Baccalaureate  
• STEM=Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math 

 
For more information about the Magnet Middle School Programs and application process,  

please visit their website:  Magnet Programs  OR 
 Contact our school counselor, Lori Stuart at ldstuart@aacps.org or 410 222-6501 

Magnet 

Program 

School/ 

Contact Info 

Date 

  

Time Link to Virtual 
Meeting OR 

Location-only need to 
attend one session 

Apex Arts Brooklyn Park MS 
  

Mr. Matt Beall 
410 507-4854 

mcbeall@aacps.org 

Session 1: 
Wednesday 

October 18, 2023 

6:00-7:00 
PM 

Virtual Session 
http://meet.google.com/
wfc-dmvj-xwn 

Session 2: 
Thursday 

October 26, 2023 

6:00-7:30 
PM 

In person at 
Brooklyn Park Middle 

School 

IB MYP 

  

MacArthur MS 
  

Ms. Donna 
McCallister 

410 674-0032 
dmccallister@aacps.org 

Session 1: 
Thursday 

October 12, 2023 

6:00-7:00 
PM 

In person- at the Severn 
Library, 2624 Annapolis Road 

Session 2: 
Tuesday 

October 24, 2023 

6:00-7:00 
PM 

Virtual Session 
https://meet.google.com/
xum-ooed-cpu 

STEM Lindale MS 
 
  

Ms. Leah Noreiga 
410 691-4344 

lnoreiga@aacps.org 

Session 1: 
Wednesday 

November 1, 2023 

12:00-
1:00 PM 

Virtual Session 
https://meet.google.com/
qon-ytej-vca 

Session 2: 
Wednesday 

November 8, 2023 

6:00-7:30 
PM 

In person at 
Lindale Middle School 

https://www.aacps.org/magnet
mailto:ldstuart@aacps.org
mailto:mcbeall@aacps.org
http://meet.google.com/wfc-dmvj-xwn
http://meet.google.com/wfc-dmvj-xwn
mailto:dmccallister@aacps.org
https://meet.google.com/xum-ooed-cpu
https://meet.google.com/xum-ooed-cpu
mailto:lnoreiga@aacps.org
https://meet.google.com/qon-ytej-vca
https://meet.google.com/qon-ytej-vca
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Notice: Four Seasons Elementary School is equipped with a video camera 
system.  It covers selected interior and exterior public portions of the 
building and grounds.  It is NOT monitored constantly, but it is             
monitored during emergency situations.  During certain events, when the 
safety or security of students may be in question, authorized personnel 
from local, state or federal police or fire emergency units may be given 
access to view images projected on the camera system. If you have any 
questions about the system, you should call the Supervisor of School 
Security at 410-222-5083. 
 
The Anne Arundel County Public School System does not discriminate       
on the basis of race, sex age, national origin, religion, disability, or                  
 socioeconomic status in matters affecting employment or in providing  
 access to programs.  Questions  regarding non-discrimination should 
be directed to the Office of Investigations,  Anne Arundel County Public 
Schools, 2644 Riva Road, Annapolis, Maryland 21401;                           
telephone: 410-222-5286; TDD 410-222-5500. 

Four Seasons now offers an additional, 
convenient way to pay for school items 
electronically. It’s called On-line 
School Payments (OSP) and will allow 
families to pay by credit card for 
things such as field trips, lost media 
books, and Chromebook repairs. We 
also have options to allow you to donate 
to support special activities for 
students or to donate to allow the 
principal to “treat” our staff. Please 
note that there is a small service 
charge for using the OSP system. 
Cash and checks made payable to Four 
Seasons Elementary are always 
accepted for student fees with no 
service fee. If you have any questions 
regarding the OSP system, please 
contact Erika Allen at 
eallen@aacps.org or 410-222-6501. 
To access OSP, please click on this 
link: Four Seasons OSP 

Four Seasons Elementary: 
https://twitter.com/4seasonsESaacps?s=20 

Anne Arundel County Public Schools: 
https//www.facebook.com/aacps. 
 
 
Four Seasons Elementary PTA: 
https://www.facebook.com/FourSeasonsElementaryPTA 

 
     Stay Connected: 

BOX TOPS MAKES IT EASY. 

All you need is your phone! Download the 

Box Tops app, shop as you normally would, 

then use the app to scan your store receipt 

within 14 days of purchase. The app will 

identify Box Tops products on your receipt and 

automatically credit your school’s 

earnings online. 

 
There are very few clip boxtops on boxes, but if you 
find a boxtop with a red dotted line around it, clip it 
and bring it in to Four Seasons. Go to 
boxtops4education.com for more information. 

Thank you to everyone who 
participates in this program.  

mailto:eallen@aacps.org
https://osp.osmsinc.com/AnneArundel/BVModules/CategoryTemplates/Detailed%20List%20with%20Properties/Category.aspx?categoryid=A3272
https://twitter.com/4seasonsESaacps?s=20
https://www.facebook.com/aacps/
https/www.facebook.com/aacps
https://www.facebook.com/FourSeasonsElementaryPTA

